
 

York-Pavilion 
Shared Services Committee Meeting 

5:00 p.m., December 21, 2016 
Location: Pavilion Board Room 

 
Present: Jim Sattora, Marirose Ethington, Cal Ayers-Tillotson, Ken Ellison, Dave Sperino, Steve 
Beardsley, Dan Murray, Dave Sylvester, Marilyn Moore, and Ed Orman, Jr. 
 
Minutes 
 
Part I: Shared Academics 
 

• The shared AP World History class is in its second year. New technology and an aligned 
bell schedule have improved the delivery of this course.  This year’s enrollment is 18 (10 
from Pavilion).  This will be the last year this shared course is offered because York is 
moving to offering this course over two years while Pavilion will stay with a one year 
course. 

• The sports marketing class (which we hoped to share this year) is being offered 
separately on each campus this year.  A combined field trip to New Era Stadium (Buffalo 
Bills home field) did occur.  We will look to align the scheduled time of this course so it 
can be fully shared in 2017-18. 

• The possibility of sharing an AP English course in 2017-18 will be discussed. 
• Pavilion is planning to revive some of its agriculture courses as business/Ag. courses.  

Pavilion also hopes to establish a Future Farmers of America (FFA) club.  We will 
investigate sharing of these courses and the FFA club. 

• Several other sharing opportunities continue to be successful: shared dances, shared 
SAT/ACT prep courses, and a shared drug education assembly. 

• The committee would like both districts to consider more shared field trip opportunities 
in the future. 
 



Part II: Shared Athletics 
 

• Both districts’ Athletic Directors shared participation numbers for shared fall 2016 sports 
teams: 

 
Grade Level Boys Soccer Boys Football Girls XC Boys XC 

7 11 10 1 1 
8 11 7 1 3 
9 10 6 2 1 

10 6 8 1 0 
11 13 5 2 0 
12 9  7 0 1 

Totals 60 
(31 from Pavilion) 

43 
(23 from York) 

7 
(6 from Pavilion) 

6 
(3 from each) 

 
• Another area district asked our committee to consider their joining our boys’ football 

program.  This would make a three-school merged team which would allow for enough 
participation at all three levels (modified, JV, and varsity).  The A.D.s see this as a 
positive move in terms of more total athletes being able to participate at their age-
appropriate level.  The concerns would be more logistical, in terms of scheduling and 
transportation.  The A.D.s explained the current NYS rule for sectional classification of 
merged teams.  Under these rules, if we went to a three-school merged team, we would 
be classified as a Class C school for sectional purposes. 

• Both districts asked to discuss this three-school football merger with their full respective 
Boards of Education before making a final decision.  Boys soccer would not be impacted. 

 


